TO:		All Interested Parties 

FROM:	Sandra Carter, Program Manager, DSP

DATE:		October 14, 2011 

SUBJECT:	Three Year Bid – Application; DSP Memo #1, FY 2012

On March 10, 2011, the Area Agency on Aging 1-B (AAA 1-B) announced the planned restructure of the Direct Service Purchase (DSP) business model & application process.  This process was further explained at the 3-Year Bid Agreement Application meeting held on September 27, 2011.  Under the new application process, all current vendor agencies and interested parties must apply for a three year bid agreement in order to provide the following services:
· Community Living Program Services (CLPS)
· Homemaking
· In-Home Respite
· Medication Management (including Medication Dispensers)
· Personal Care
· Personal Emergency Response Systems (PERS)
· Private Duty Nursing (PDN)

Note: Vendor agencies with bid agreements for services other than the services listed above are not affected by this process, and no action is required for their bid agreements.  

The application documents and instructions are now available on the Area Agency on Aging 1-B website:
http://www.aaa1b.com/doing-business-with-us/dsp-3-year-bid-application/

Applications for three year bid agreements, effective October 1, 2012 thru September 30, 2015 (Fiscal Year 13-15), must be submitted on or before December 1, 2011.

Applications must be typed and submitted by email to vendors@aaa1b.com as well as three hard copies with at least one original mailed to: 29100 Northwestern Hwy #400, Southfield, MI 48034, by 4:30 PM December 1, 2011.  No applications will be accepted after December 1, 2011.  See application instructions for details.

All applicants must review the DSP Operating & Service Standards Manual, updated September 2011. The current DSP Manual includes the general guidelines, operating and service standards, insurance requirements as well guidelines regarding the 3-Year Bid Agreement process.  The updated manual is available on the Area Agency on Aging 1-B website.
http://www.aaa1b.com/doing-business-with-us/direct-service-purchase/dsp-vendor-manual/

Network Development staff will be available for technical assistance and general application questions.  Please email your questions to vendors@aaa1b.com, and you will receive a response within 1-2 business days.  

We appreciate our network partners and look forward to working together in delivering the best possible service quality and efficiency to older adults and adults with disabilities.



